Island of Hoy Development Trust Meeting Minutes

REMOTELY VIA ZOOM

DATE 14/04/2021 TIME 7:30PM

Meeting Called By
Minute Secretary
Type of Meeting

List of Board Members

NON BOARD

APOLOGIES

Topics
1.

Debs Jaques
Deanna Johnston
Open Board

Moira Cossar, Lindsay Hall, Max Collop, Ian Davidson, Debs Jaques

Liz Davidson, Deanna Johnston, Brian Clegg, Kieran Sinclair, Adam
Black, Christine Bolton, Jo Sinclair, Alec Sinclair

Scott Johnston, Denize Lace

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

DEBS

Summary of
Discussion

‘Summary of

Discussion

BOARD MEETING
The minutes of the March 2021 closed board meeting were circulated to the
Board prior to the meeting. The minutes were proposed as correct by Ian
Davidson, seconded by Moira Cossar and signed by the Chair.

The minutes of the February 2021 Directors only closed meeting were
circulated to the Board prior to the meeting. The minutes were proposed as
correct by Max Collop, seconded by Moira Cossar and signed by the Chair.

MATTERS ARISING ALL

There were no matters arising.

YM KIERAN

Summary of
Discussion

Kieran informed the Board that Cassie is in her second week as
caretaker/cleaner and enjoying it. The heating is fixed and now operational,
however the PAT testing and fire alarm system is yet to be completed. Kieran
is liaising with Merriman’s about this and is hoping to have a resolution soon.
Should Govt. guidelines allow, Kieran is hoping to have the YM open to the
public during May.

The community outreach phase is underway with the preparation of a survey
which has been circulated to the Board prior to the meeting for approval.
Kieran advised the survey will be made available online and also intends to do
a door to door visit with paper copies, and make a ballot box available at the
shop.

Kieran requested approval from the Board for painting the fence outside the
YM, Debs requested associated costings which Kieran will provide. Liz
suggested Kieran has a look at some left over clear wood base which is
currently at the office as this may also be useful.



Conclusions

Summary of
Discussion

Conclusions

Actlon Items

~returned.

Cassie is now in role and. settlmg ‘well. Repalrs to aesthetlcs heating and fire
alarm as well as PAT testing are either underway or complete.

Survey has been created in order to carry forward the community outreach
phase.

FINANCE LIZ D

" Liz circulated graphs associated with the expend|ture of the release of funds

to IoHDT by HEL and also a graph of the bus income sources to the Board
prior to the meeting. Max expressed how helpful he found them and thanked
Liz for her efforts. Debs suggested that these could be provided with the
information sent to members ahead of the AGM, the Board unanimously
agreed for Liz to submit them. Liz requested that should anyone have any
additional feedback about the graphs to get it to her before 23 rd April.

Liz confirmed that the IoHDT has just crossed over to the new accounting
year and has the audit booked in with Scholes Accountants for the first 2
weeks of August 2021.

Christine asked if she could become a member and how she might go about
this. Liz advised to contact her or Deanna and the IoHDT can send a
membership form to her, this would need to be completed, signed and

Liz has created graphs showmg IoHDT expend|ture of the funds received by
them from HEL and also a graph of the bus income sources, which will now be
submitted to members ahead of the AGM with the usual necessary
information.

IoHDT has now crossed over to a new accounting year and the audit is
booked with Scholes.

Christine requested to become a member, she was advised on the process
which will be followed up.

Person Responsible Deadlme

Send membership form to Christine Liz D ASAP
5 HEALTH & WELLBEING MOIRA

Summary of
Discussion

Conclusions

balance will need to be utilised by the end of May._

Denize has been Iookmg into applymg into the ‘Ideas Fund’ with a view to
obtaining funding for the upcycling shed. After further investigation it has
been decided that the funding criteria may not be suitable in that there is a
great deal of work to be undertaken with a researcher. It was decided that
this may limit the project in certain ways and so no further investigation will
take place at this time. Other funding streams will be looked into with the
Tudor Trust and the Robertson Trust.

Moira sent Deanna a project update prior to the meeting to circulate with the
minutes and asked the Board if this is something they would like to see more
regularly. The Board agreed that this would be helpful on a quarterly basis.
The wellbeing project secured £500 from Foundation Scotland via VAO last
year, Moira advised the Board that feedback for this has now been provided.
Moira suggested that she would contact Liz D in due course to go over the
outstanding balance of the Covid Recovery Fund and is aware that this

Continued mvestugation into appropriate fundlng streams for the upcychng
shed is in progress after the criteria for the ‘Ideas Fund’ suggested it may not
be viable.

Moira will provide quarterly project updates for the Board moving forward.






